
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
25/1/22 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
RE: Return to School – Update 3 (Military Road Closure) 
 
The following information has been provided by the City of Charles Stuart Council. 
 
The City of Charles Sturt is undertaking a major road upgrade and sections of Military Road are 
currently closed to traffic. This includes the Military Road and North Street roundabout.  
 
It would be appreciated if the school community could avoid using the Military Road ‘drop-off and 
pick-up’ area, and instead park on other surrounding streets, walking their children to the school. 
The Seaview Road ‘drop-off and pick-up’ will remain open. It would be appreciated if the Military 
Road ‘drop-off and pick-up’ is only used as a last resort, and that it is accessed via a one-way traffic 
system via Chester Street then Military Road. 
  
Attached is a map showing the on-street parking in the area, and the temporary access 
arrangements/one-way system. 
  
If parents could please follow these instructions, as indicated on the attached map: 

• Do not enter Military Road from the Marlborough Street roundabout 
• Do not enter Crewe Street from East Terrace 

There will not be formal restrictions in place at these locations, we are relying on parents to follow 
these instructions to ensure the safety of all road users, in particular our school children, during the 
roadworks. 
  
A ‘safety around schools’ brochure is also attached that can assist with understanding parking rules. 
  
If you would like roadworks project information, the project team can be contacted and more 
information is available via: 
  
Military Road and Main Street Upgrade and Public Plaza 
Project team phone: 0448 784 085 
Site office 318 Seaview Road Henley Beach (Tues 1pm to 4pm, Wed 9am to 12pm) closed January and 
February due to COVID 

www.yoursaycharlessturt.com.au/militaryroad-and-mainstreet-precinct-henleybeach 
For the most up-to-date information during the works, download the ‘SitePodium’ app. The app will 
be the go-to place for construction updates and photos of the works. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Damian Weeks 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yoursaycharlessturt.com.au%2Fmilitaryroad-and-mainstreet-precinct-henleybeach&data=04%7C01%7Cdweeks%40star.catholic.edu.au%7Cfb617f4e0c5445f8d22608d9dee3da82%7Cd71eae41b3744db997a0395b849339ce%7C0%7C0%7C637785892646699950%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=QT00C6pNxg30IIap6%2BuoIe5bQ2eqgfzQOaVuo16RT%2BI%3D&reserved=0

